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Year 4 ROCK! 

This has been a tremendous half term for learning for all the children, thanks to the hard work of all  staff in the 

school and the support that you, the parents and carers have given to the school.  

I finish writing this newsletter with 4R’s assembly still rocking me out!  And I have 4H’s and 4C’s assembly still to go;  

what a fantastic way to end this half term! 

As well as making sure that pupils in year 4 have had a broad and balanced curriculum, staff in Year 4 have been busy 

preparing pupils for the National Multiplication Tests.  And today Year 4 pupils have managed to sing and dance as 

they gave us a times table shoot out with smiles on their faces!  Make sure you keep practising your times table facts 

over the holiday. 

All that remains is for me to wish you an enjoyable week away from school and I look forward to seeing you all back on 

Monday 3rd June, well rested and ready for learning. 

 

 
Mrs Kelsall  

Forthcoming Events 

Saturday 25th May—

Sunday 2nd June 
School Closed 

Half Term Holiday 

Monday 3rd 
SCHOOL RESTARTS! 
PE—Year 6 & Year 2 

Tuesday 4th PE— Year 2, Year 4 & Year 5 

Wednesday 5th PE—Year 1 & Year 5 

Thursday 6th PE 

Reception, Year 1 Year 3, & Year 4 

Friday 7th Parent Workshop—Internet Safety & 

Classdojo. 

BEST Assembly 14:25 

Years 1, 3 & 5 

PE—Nursery AM, Nursery PM, Year 

3AF, 3G 

Swimming 3F 

A new headteacher. 

 

I am delighted and honoured 

to have been appointed as the 

new headteacher for Holbrook 

Primary School, and I am very 

excited to get to know all our 

pupils, parents, carers and 

staff. 

I have already been meeting 

staff and governors at the 

school and working with senior leaders to ensure a 

smooth transition so that Holbrook can continue to be a 

great educational environment for children to flourish 

and learn. 

Have a lovely half term break and I will see you on  

Monday 3rd June. 

 

Mrs Bills 
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Scooters, Bikes Courtesy 
    

Whilst it is lovely to see so 
many pupils scooting and     
cycling to and from school can 
we remind you to think about 
others,  especially on         
Beresford Bridge and when 
coming through the gates.  

 

On the school site scooters & bikes should be 
pushed and not ridden!  

 

Could we also remind parents that private e-
scooters are effectively illegal to ride on public 
roads and paths.   

If you were caught on a public highway, you'd 
technically be driving a motor vehicle with no in-
surance - you could be liable for a fixed penalty 
of £300 and six points on your driving licence. If 
the case went to court, you could get an unlim-
ited fine and be disqualified from driving. Your 
scooter could also be impounded by the police.  

 

Also, please be polite and respectful to every 
member of our community when coming into 
school.  Allowing a little space through the gates, 
walking on the left on the paths makes the travel 
to and from school much easier for everyone. 

 

Healthy Lunch Boxes 
We are starting to see quite a few unhealthy snacks 

creep into lunch boxes.  Sweet items and crisps are fine 

as a treat and shouldn’t form the bulk of the packed 

lunch. 

There is lots of advice on the internet to help you 

make your child’s lunch nice and healthy. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life-beta/healthier-lunchboxes 

 

https://www.foodafactoflife.org.uk/whole-
school/whole-school-approach/healthy-
lunchboxes/ 

Road Safety 
 

Please can parents make sure that 

children are supervised at the be-

ginning and the end of the day.  

 

The school is near some very busy roads and younger 

children should be closely supervised.  When you are 

helping your child to cross the road talk about what you 

are doing and the dangers you are looking out for so that 

they can learn how to safely cross the road when they are 

older. 

No Spitting 
    

Please could parents not spit or clear 
their nose on the playground.   

Who will win the battle of the bands 
over the holidays?  

Year 3, 4, 5 or 6? 

Who are the undisputed times table 
champions of Year 4? 

Who knows their tables 
the best? 

We will find out soon! 
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